TOWN COUNCIL 

Work Session

September 27, 2004

(as amended November 8, 2004)
A work session was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library at 6:35 PM by Council President Kenneth G. Littman.  The following Council members were present:

David J. Long, Vice President

Julio J. DiGiando

Claire M. Ferguson

Guy J. Settipane

also present were:

Thomas P. Tighe, Interim Town Administrator

Arlene D. Petit, Town Clerk

Christina Collins, Finance Director

present for Parmelee, Poirier & Associates:

Paul Dansereau

Bernard Poirier

Bernard Poirier reported that the audit of the financial statements for the Town of Jamestown, for the year ending February 29, 2004 was conducted in accordance with the Governmental Accounting Standards Board.  

Mr. Poirier reviewed the audit, answering questions and addressing the concerns of the Council.  One particular area discussed was the Landfill Postclosure Care costs on page 47.  Councilor Settipane requested that these numbers be updated to include the more than $200,000.00 in contracts entered into prior to this audit. 

There was a discussion on why the present value of the reservoir was not listed under the assets for the Town.  Mr. Poirier informed the Council that the financial statements are based upon historical costs and are not designed to show current value.  Mr. Poirier noted that Bacon and Edges would show present value.

Mr. Poirier noted that the Town’s general obligation bond rating as assigned by Moody’s Investors Service in 2004 is A1.  The State of Rhode Island allows a limit of 3 percent of the value of taxable Town property on the general obligation debt that a municipality can issue.  Jamestown’s limit is $28,363,778, with a present debt of $5,600,000 leaving a debt margin of $22,000,000.    Mr. Poirier reported that Jamestown is in a strong financial position.

There being no further discussion, the work session adjourned at 7:20 PM.

Attest:

Arlene D. Petit

Town Clerk
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